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President's Message:

Summer is almost here!  Time to celebrate that 
at  in person CO-OPA Meeting, on thie Third 
Thursday, June 17th.  Let's meet at 6pm in the 
Bend Builders Assist hanger 63030 Powell 
Butte Road on the south west corner of KBDN. 

Bringing our own dinner, and we’ll eat right 
away before food get cold.  After we eat and 
chat there are a few things for us to discuss.

As always, many thanks go out to Mike 
Robertson for letting us use his space.

Sunny and hot, everywhere, is the forecast for 
our Fly-out day.  We have recently been to the 
coast, maybe something high for our 
destination?  Be sure to come and add your two
cents worth.

HB 2434:

Neal White, Past President of the OPA, reminds
us to be sure to call your state representatives 
NOW  Tell them to vote YES on HB2434.  The 
bill is not a new tax, it merely keeps the 
existing Oregon Aviation Fuel Tax at the 
current level to fund aviation projects in the 
state of Oregon.  As responsible aviators we 
want to pay our own way.

Calendar:

17 June -- Monthly Meeting
19 June -- Monthly Fly-out

15 July – Monthly Meeting
17 July – Monthly Fly-out

19 August – Monthly Fly-out
21 August – Monthly Fly-out
27-28 August – Airshow of the Cascades

Mullino Pancake Breakfast:

The annual Mullino Pancake breakfast is off for
2021.  They, and everyone else, is having 
trouble getting enough volunteers.  Kim 
Muinch will lead a discussion at our meeting 
about how maybe we can help them.

And on the topic of volunteer shortages: the 
Airshow of the Cascades is also short this year. 
Volunteers get a T-shirt, parties, bragging 
rights, and more. 
https://  www.cascadeairshow.com/volunteer/vol  
unteer-registration/

Newsletter Inputs:

Check out current and past CO-OPA 
newsletters, view our membership list and view
hot aviation links on our website at:
http://co-opa.com

Please send comments and story ideas to: 
gem@rellim.com

Fly-outs():

May 16th Kim, Fred, Don and Gary headed to 
The Landing on Salem Airport (SLE) for lunch 
with the Grumman Gang.  Neal White, Past 
President of the OPA joined us for lunch.  
About as smooth a day as you’ll ever get.

Sadly, the weather on our Normal Fly-out day, 
the 22nd, was sinky, so a group of us had a fine  
breakfast at CJ’s @ the Airport.

Luckily, the NewPort OPA Chapter had their 
annual meeting the next weekend.  Clam 
Chowder, Burgers and BBQ Yaquina Bay 
Oysters.  Don Wilfofng got the last oysters.  
Kim Munich, and the late crew from Bend had 
to get a crew casr to go into town for lunch.  On
the way back the skydive plane in Madras 
reported Extreme Turbulence, but we just got 
some chop.
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